
 
 

NEWSLETTER  -  TERM 4  - 18th NOVEMBER 2015 
 

 
Dear Parents/Caregivers, 
 

PERFORMANCES 
Last Friday and then Sunday afternoons, 
students and families were very lucky to 
watch an excellent performance of, “Alice 
in Wonderland,” by the school’s Drama 
Club. The program was excellent and all 
students can be very proud that their 
commitment to practices certainly showed. 
This also was the first time performing for 
a large audience for several of the 
performers and these students can be 
especially proud of their work. A special 
well done to the lead performers who had 
learnt many lines and all remembered them 
well. Maybe some future Oscar winners in 
our midst! This is a very special thank you 
to Evie Donoghue who has led the students 
in this program one lunchtime a week for 
most of the year. 
 
Another of our excellent specialist 
programs is the Jump Rope program which 
Evie Donoghue and Karen Evans have led 
also at lunchtimes this year. Karen is 
planning a final presentation by the Senior 
Jump Rope Team this Friday at 2:30pm in 
the Pavilion. Thank you to both teachers 

for your commitment to these special 
programs. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

DIARY DATES 
23/11/15 AERIAL SPORTS PERFORMANCE 

25-27/11/15 YEAR 6/7 AQUATICS 

30/11/15 
HALLETT COVE R-12 - YEAR 8 
ORIENTATION DAY 

3/12/12 END OF YEAR CONCERTS 

7/12/15 WOODHOUSE EXCURSION 5E & 9E 

8/12/15 CINEMA EXCURSION 6E, 6W & 5W 

8/12/15 VOLUNTEERS CELEBRATIONS 

10/12/15 YEAR 7 GRADUATION 

11/12/15 SA AQUATIC CENTRE 9W, 9N, 9S 

 

 

 

 



PREMIER’S BE ACTIVE AND 
PREMIER’S READING CHALLENGES 

On Monday we had a special assembly to 
present and acknowledge the recipients of 
medals for the Premier’s Be Active and 
Reading Challenges. We were lucky to 
have special guest Chris Wigell speak. He 
is an Australian champion triathlete and 
talk to students about the importance of 
sport, fitness and good health as well as 
having a good education. Chris presented 
the Be Active Challenge medals and 
Reading Challenge certificates. This year 
we have achieved the following results:  
 

It is fantastic that so many students are 
participating in both these programs. 
In the Premier’s Be Active challenge, there 
were 54 Bronze, 60 Silver, 69 Gold and 37 
Champions medals awarded. The 37 
Champions have participated for 4 years. 
 
In the Premier’s Reading Challenge, 260 
students participated. 
 48 received a Certificate (1st year 

participation)) 

 36 received a Bronze medal (2nd year) 

 63 received a Silver medal (3rd year) 

 33 received a Gold medal (4th year) 

 32 received a Champion medal (5th year) 

 21 received a Legend medal (6th year) 

 20 received a Hall of Fame medal (7th year) 

 6 received the Reader for Life for 8 years 

award (Olivia, Jessica, Jacques, Jasmine, 

Lewis, Lisa) 

 1 received the Reader for Life for 9 years 
award (Kelly) 
 

Kelly’s certificate recognised 9 years in the 
program which is an outstanding 
achievement. 
 

2015 ANNUAL SCHOOL OPINION 
SURVEYS PROCESS 

This is just a friendly reminder that the 
Annual School Parent Survey data 
gathering process closes this Friday. Thank 
you to those parents who have already 
responded. It will only take about 5mins to 
do so I would encourage you to please 
take the time to participate. The feedback 

provides us with valuable information to 
help inform our planning. 
 

END OF YEAR CONCERT 
By now you should have received your 
invitation for tickets to the End of Year 
Concert (which will close for the initial 
request of up to 2 tickets next Monday, 
23rd November). Tickets will be distributed 
on Tuesday, 24th November and then 
families will be notified of any tickets left 
available. These will be offered as single 
tickets only on a first come basis.  
(Please Note: at the Concerts very young 
children will need to sit on adults’ laps. I 
have heard that some parents believe mats 
will be provided at the front for young 
children. There is no space available 
outside of the chair seating and the stage, 
as all spaces will be used by students 
performing and must therefore be kept 
free. We also request that prams are left 
outside for the same reason). Students are 
busy practising and everyone is getting 
excited. We look forward to seeing you 
there! 
 
VOLUNTEERS THANK YOU BREAKFAST 
Volunteers who have supported class and 
school programs during the year would 
have received an invitation to a special 
Breakfast this year. In the past we had a 
Morning Tea but we are hoping that by 
having a Breakfast, more volunteers may 
be able to join us as they drop children off 
for school. The Breakfast is just our small 
way of saying a big thank you for all the 
support you provide our school. We look 
forward to seeing as many of our 
volunteers who are able to join us as 
possible. 
 

CONGRATULATIONS TO… 
Bailey and Gemma, for your recent and 
excellent participation representing 
Southern Districts teams in Cricket and 
Bianca who gained an A+ in her recent 

Music exam.  Well done.  
 

Anne Rathjen 
PRINCIPAL 
 



READING CORNER 
Each Newsletter the Early Years Team will 
provide you with strategies to help support 
and encourage your child to read at home. 
These ideas have come from the website 
http://www.readingrockets.org/. This is a 
very useful site offering ideas to get 
children reading from a very young age.  
 

You can also check out the Parent section 
of our website. 
 

Crack open the dictionary 
Let your child see you use a dictionary. 
Say, “Hmm, I’m not sure what that word 
means …. I think I’ll look it up”. 
EARLY YEARS TEAM 
 

SA Dental Service 

Keep your kids smiling …. 

Dental care is FREE for ALL preschool and 
most school-aged children at School Dental 
Service clinics. 
 
Your local clinic is 

located at: 

Noarlunga GP Plus 

Super Clinic 

2 Alexander Kelly 

Drive 

NOARLUNGA  SA  

5168 

 

All babies, children 

and young people under 18 years are 

welcome. 

First dental check-ups are recommended 

from 12-18 months. 
 

Please call 8384 9244 to make 

an appointment. 
 

SA Dental Service participates in the Child 

Dental Benefits Schedule. A small fee may 

apply for children who are not eligible for 

the Child Dental Benefits Schedule. 

 
 

PE NEWS 
Physical Education Week (Week 5 
Term 4) 
PE Week is celebrated all over the state. 
Each school is asked to incorporate 
activities that promote a healthy life style. 
This week has seen many different 
activities at Hallett Cove East. 
Well Being Leaders have been teaching and 
running the Early Years classes PE lesson. 
Each pair of House Captains have 
instructed and supervised a class and have 
managed very well. A group of teachers in 
the making maybe???!!!  
 
Athletics Clinic 
An officer from Athletics SA has come to 
the school each Wednesday in Weeks 5 
and 6 to run an Athletics Clinic for some of 
the classes. Years 1/2 to Yr 5 have 
participated in High Jump and other 
Athletics events.  
There is a Little Athletics Club at Hallett 
Cove R-12 school run each Friday night. It 
would be great to get more students 
involved in Athletics during the Summer. 
 
SAPSASA District Tennis Carnival 
There was a week long State SAPSASA 
Tennis Carnival a few weeks ago and 
Gemma from Hallett Cove East was 
selected as the number 2 player for the 
District team. Southern Valley District had a 
great result, we came second in division 2 
so we move up to the top division next 
year. Gemma played a total of 16 matches 
(8 singles and 8 doubles) and won 14 of 
them! It was a fabulous week and Gemma 
and the team played so well while also 
displaying great sportsmanship. 
Congratulations Gemma!!! 
 
Premier’s Be Active Challenge 
Premiers Be Active Challenge is a challenge 
for all students at school in South Australia. 
The students are registered on the 
Premiers be Active Challenge website 
during Term 2, their name is carried 
through each year if they continue to 
register. The challenge involves being 
active for 60 minutes each day of the week 
for 4 weeks. This activity is recorded by the 

http://www.readingrockets.org/


student or the teacher and then collated on 
the website.  
Chris Wigell, who is a Triathlete, presented 
the medals at an Assembly on Monday 
morning this week. Chris represents 
Australia in Triathlete events overseas.  
Congratulations to the 10 classes from 
Hallett Cove East who completed the 
Premier’s Challenge this year. For some 
students it was their 4th year so they 
received a Champion Medal which is the 
next one up from Gold. Well done to all 
those who participated!!! 
 

Shona Trenouth 
PE/SCIENCE SPECIALIST TEACHER 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

JOEY’S JOURNAL 

   Giving 
    Part 2 
 

Students who have 
visited me for 
lunchtime games in 7 

East this week would have seen the 
Christmas collection beginning to take 
shape.  
 

 
 

Each class has been given a letter, or 
number, that they can fill. If each person in 
the class added just one can of food the 
letter would be full. I wonder which will be 
filled first.  

 
 

Non-perishable items to consider include: 
canned fruit and vegetables, tuna, cereal, 
tea, coffee, milo, long life milk, long life 
custard, long life fruit juice, spreads, pasta, 
and sauce.  
 

Come and visit me in 7 East to add your 
contribution on a Monday or Tuesday 
before school, 8:30-8:45am, or after 
school, 3:05-3:15pm. The last day for 
donations will be Tuesday 8th December.  
The food will then be distributed to families 
in the local community.  
 

Thanks in advance for your contribution.  
 

Joey Traeger 
PASTORAL CARE WORKER 
Joey.Traeger704@schools.sa.edu.au 

COMMUNITY NEWS 
 

Please see noticeboard for further 
information.  
 

 ANNUAL STRAWBERRY FAIR – Friday, 

27th November. 5:30 pm until Dark. 

Sausage Sizzle, Hot Potatoes, Hot Dogs, 

Cool Drinks, Cup Cakes, Stawberries & 

Cream, Devonshire Teas, Crafts & 

Christmas, Kid’s Stuff, Gift Baskets, Cakes 

& Produce, Sweets. Books, puzzles, Face 

Painting, Lucky Dips, Bouncy Castle. The 

Vines Uniting Church, Cnr Rolton Ave. & 

Reynell Rd, Woodcroft. 

 CHRISTMAS HOLIDAY FUN - 'Joy to the 
World'. Come and join us for a great 
morning of games and activities at Hallett 
Cove Uniting Church, 18-20 Zwerner Drive 
Hallett Cove on Friday 18th Dec from 
9.30am - 12.30pm. This event is for 
children aged 4-12yrs. Hope to see you 
there. For catering purposes please register 
your children and ages to 83221702 or via 
our website at www.hcuc.org.au  
 

 SCALLYWAGS DISCO - Fri 20th Nov. 2015 

at the Hallett Cove Lutheran Church, 20 

Ragamuffin Drive, Hallett Cove starting at 

7pm to 9:30pm.  

For R-7 children only  Entry is $5-  

Drinks, chips & lollies are available for 

purchase 

Enquiries  8322 2544 or visit 

www.hallettcovelutheranchurch.org.au  
 

mailto:Joey.Traeger704@schools.sa.edu.au
http://www.hcuc.org.au/
http://www.hallettcovelutheranchurch.org.au/


  

 
 

You are officially invited to participate in the 1000 Butterflies for 

Non-Violence Walk on Sunday 6th December at 12pm 

This Walk is the culmination of a project involving community 

members of all ages making butterflies and generating 

conversations on non-violence. To show their support, people 

will be walking (and making noise!) along Beach Road, Christies 

Beach, and joining in the celebrations at Rotary Park from 

12.30pm-3pm 

We will be meeting from 11:30 am in the car park behind 'On the 

Run' Beach Rd for the walk - please join us for this and/or the 

celebration. 

*Please park behind the petrol station, or along Hunt Road. 

There will be food and drink stalls, activities, live entertainment 

and special guests, including yourself! 

You can make a butterfly (out of anything you  can!) to bring 

along, or there will be premade butterflies to carry on the walk. 

We are also encouraging people to dress up as butterflies! 

For more information, please see our Facebook page 

https://m.facebook.com/1000butterfliesfornonviolence  

or call 0416 578 143 

  

https://m.facebook.com/1000butterfliesfornonviolence




                            
 

VACATION CARE BOOKING SHEET – 14TH December 2015  to 29th 
January 2016 

 
Family Name:   Child 1:   Child 2:    
      Child 3:   Child 4: 
 
 

Important: I give permission for my child/children to travel on transport (bus)  

booked by Hallett Cove East Vacation Care on enrolled excursion days. 
 

Please Sign:   

 

 

 Excursions – we leave the centre     Incursion – in-house activity provided at centre.  

 Please select the days you require care.  To be eligible for the early bird rate which is $50.00 a 

day per child you must return this form by Wednesday 2ND December 2015.  

Bookings received after this day will be charged at the standard rate of $55.00 per day per 

child.  
 

A deposit of $55.00 will secure your booking. 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

14/12 
Excursion 
 

15/12 16/12 
Excursion 

17/12 
Incursion 

18/12 
Incursion 

21/12 22/12 
Incursion 

23/12 
Excursion 
 

24/12 
CLOSED  

25/12 
CHRISTMAS 
DAY Closed 

4/1 
CLOSED 

5/1 
CLOSED 

6/1 
CLOSED  
 

7/1 
Incursion 

8/1 

11/1 
 
 

12/1 
Excursion 

13/1 
Excursion 

14/1 15/1 
 
 

18/1 
Incursion 

19/1 
Incursion  

20/1 
Excursion 

21/1 
Incursion 

22/1 
Excursion 

25/1 
CLOSED 

26/1 Closed 
AUSTRALIA 
DAY 
HOLIDAY 

27/1 
 

28/1 29/1 
Excursion  

Deposit Paid:              Yes          No 
       

Early Bird Rate :         Yes          No       



 
 

Please note bookings cancelled will still be charged at the booked rate unless two 
weeks’ notice is given. 

Refusal of Access to Service. 
 
The Service operates on an expectation of respectful communication at all times.  Any 
display of misbehaviour will not be tolerated and may result in refusal of access from 
the Hallett Cove East OSHC/Vacation Care program for a period of up to 2 weeks.  
(Please refer to Refusal of Access policy wording. )   
 

VACATION CARE DECEMBER/JANUARY 

Suitable Clothing:  

We are a Sun-Smart OSHC this means that all children when outside need to have a suitable hat, wide 
brimmed or legionnaire cap. Baseball caps are not acceptable. The same applies to clothing with shoe 
string straps or bare shoulders – these are not sun-smart. Children will be provided with school t/shirt if 
not in sunsmart clothing.  We have sunscreen at the service but if your child has an allergy or needs to 
have their own sunscreen can you please label and name it and we will ensure it is used by only them.  

Arrival and Departure: 

 We are open from 7:00 am – 6:05 pm. 

 All children must be signed in and out of the program upon arrival and departure by an authorised 

adult. 

Excursion Days: 

On excursion days children must arrive no later than 9:00 am and we aim to return to the school by 
3:30pm.We use Willunga Charter Pty Ltd for transport. Please note NO spending money 

Personal Items:  

 All clothing or personal effects must be clearly labelled. No hand held electronics games, mobile 

phones or mp3 players are to be bought to Vacation Care. 

 No responsibility will be taken for non-essential items bought to Vacation Care if they become 

damaged or lost.  

Accounts: 

 Accounts will be issued at the end of Vacation Care. 

 Payment is required within 14 Days 

 
Important: I acknowledge the above requirements and agree to support them. 

Please Sign:                  Date: 

 

 

  



Christmas 2015/16 Vacation Care  
Week 1 Monday 14th to Friday 18th December 

Jukebox in OSHC All Week 

Casual Bookings are welcome. However on excursion days due to limited space on the buses we may not be able to accommodate your needs. Book early to avoid 

disappointment. 

Monday 14th Tuesday 15
th
  Wednesday 

16
th
 

Thursday 17th  Friday 18th  

Excursion  Excursion INCURSION INCURSION 
MOVIES 

 Wallis Noarlunga. 

 

Please be at 

OSHC for 9am. 

 
Build a cardboard 

hotel 
 

 

 

Christmas Cooking 

Decorate a 

Gingerbread man 

or Christmas 

Cookie 

 

 

BLUE DOLPHIN 

SWIM CENTER 

 
 

 

Make a Christmas 

Badge 

 

WHEELIE KIDS 

 

Ride on Cars on 

inflatable track 

 

  
Christmas Craft 

Activities 

BOUNCYCASTLE 

 
 

Special Sausage 

Sizzle Lunch Provided 

 

And lots more. 

 



Christmas 2015/16 Vacation Care 
 
 
 

 

Week 2 Monday 21st  to Friday 25th  
Monday 21st  Tuesday 22nd  Wednesday 

23rd 
Thursday 24th  Friday 25

th
  

 INCURSION EXCURSION   
CHRISTMAS 

CRAFT 

 

Pine Cone 

Decorations 

 

Make a 2016 

Calendar 

 

CARNIVAL 

KNIGHT THEATER 

“Kidnapping 

Christmas” 
Watch out Santa Claus! 

The other holidays are 

jealous, and they’re out 

to steal Christmas. Can 

Santa’s crew save the 

day? 

CHARLIE’S DINER 

for 

Christmas Lunch 

 
Face Painting and 

a Special Visitor in 

the afternoon???? 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CLOSED 

 

 

CHRISTMAS DAY 

 

MERRY 

CHRISTMAS 

TO 

EVERYONE 

 

 
 



Christmas 2015/16 Vacation Care 
 
 
 

Week 3 Monday 4th   to Friday 8th  
Monday 4th  Tuesday 5th Wednesday 6th Thursday 7th  Friday 8

th
  

   INCURSION  
 

 

CLOSED 

 

 

 

 

 

CLOSED 

 

 

 

CLOSED 

WATERSLIDE 

 

Water Fun Day 

 

Bring your 

swimmers 

& Water Guns 
 

 
 

 

PYJAMA DAY 

 

Come dressed in 

your pj’s for a chill 

out day of movies 

and popcorn. 

 

Decorate your own 

Cupcake. 

 

 

 



Christmas 2015/16 Vacation Care 
 
 
 

Week 4 Monday 11th  to Friday 15th  
Monday 11th  Tuesday 12th  Wednesday 

13th 
Thursday 14th  Friday 15

th
  

 EXCURSION EXCURSION   
OSHC HAS GOT 

TALENT 

 

What’s your 

special talent? 

 
 

 

 

MEGAZONE 

OR 

WOODEN 

PLAYGROUND 

NOARLUNGA 
THERE IS A HEIGHT 

RESTRICTION ON THE 

DODGEM CARS NOT ALL 

CHILDREN WILL BE 

ABLE TO RIDE ON THEM 

Please be at OSHC for 

8.30am 

MARITIME 

MUSEUM 
Special Performance 

“Will Popeye need 

your help?” 

 

DOLPHIN CRUISE  
Step aboard the Port 

Princess and cruise 

for 1.5 hours 

 
 

GHOULS GHOSTS 

AND GOBLINS 
Come dressed up and 

ready to scare. 

 

Face Painting 

Make a scary mask 

Build a spooky Cave. 

 
 

 

 

WHEELS DAY! 
Bring your own 

Scooter, Skateboard 

or bike. 

Don’t forget no 

helmet no riding. 

 

 
 

Pin wheels for Afternoon 

Tea 

 

 

 



 

Christmas 2015/16 Vacation Care 
 
 
 

Week 5 Monday 18th  to Friday 22nd 
Monday 18th  Tuesday 19th  Wednesday 

20th 
Thursday 21st  Friday 22

nd
 

INCURSION INCURSION EXCURSION INCURSION EXCURSION 
HOLIDAY 

PERFORMANCE 
‘Island Experiment’ 

What’s gone wrong 

with the animals?

 

 

WATERSLIDE 

 

Water Play Day 
Bring Your Bathers and Towel 

 

Special Sausage 

Sizzle Lunch 

 

MOVIES 

Noarlunga 
‘Goosebumps’ or 

‘Snoopy’ 

Please arrive at 

OSHC by 

9am 

 

 

 

ZOOFIT 

 

Ride on animals 

 

 
 

 

 

Stuff your own 

Owl doorstop 

SEMAPHORE 

WATERSLIDE 

 
Don’t forget bathers 

and towel 

Australiana 

Activities in the 

Afternoon 

 

 



Christmas 2015/16 Vacation Care 
 

Monday 25th  Tuesday 26th Wednesday 
27th 

Thursday 28th  Friday 29
th
  

    EXCURSION 
 

 

 

CLOSED 

 

 

 

 

PUBLIC 

 

HOLIDAY 

 

CLOSED 

 
 

SURPRISE!!!!! 

 
Investigate the 

mystery of the 

compactors. What can 

we make from what we 

find? 

 

What’s lurking in the 

back of the store 

room? 

Let’s check out all our 

sports equipment. 

 

 

ITALIAN DAY 

 

 Make pictures 

with Pasta 
 

 Play Soccer 

 

 Pizza Lunch 

 

And Much More 

 

 

 

HAHNDORF FARM 

BARN 
PLEASE BE AT OSHC BY 

9AM 

 
& 

 

MELBA’S 

CHOCOLATE 

FACTORY 

 
 

 
 


	Crack open the dictionary

